The Grange, Greenview and Kinsley Medical Centres
Minutes from the Patient Reference Group Meeting

Tuesday 3 September 2013 – 12 noon to 2pm
Venue: The Grange Medical Centre Therapy Unit - Hemsworth
Attendees

Angela Marwood (AM)
Practice Manager

Rita Harrison (RH)

Patient Representative

John Butree (JB)

Patient Representative




Eleanor Horobin (EH)
Patient Representative

Paul Stephens (PS)

Patient Representative

Apologies



Angie Deakin
 (AD)

Patient Representative

The meeting was convened to specifically discuss the up and coming coffee morning that the group were organising.

A preliminary discussion however took place which confirmed that the members had not received the minutes of the meeting held on the 23 July 2013.

Action: AM to ensure that minutes of that meeting be sent out with the notes from this meeting.
EH reported to the group that the reception staff at Hemsworth appeared to be inconsistent on occasions, when offering appointments and explanations to patients. EH stated to the group that she had been specifically told that she couldn’t ring at 8am.
Action: AM to speak with Reception Manager and the full reception team to ensure a consistent approach and would report back to the group.

AM informed the group that following the recent CQC inspection carried out on the 31 July 2103, the report had not yet been received by the practice.
Action: AM to share the full report with the group once it arrives and has been checked for factual accuracy.
Discussions took place regarding the planned coffee morning. It was agreed to hold the event on Tuesday 15 October 2013 between 11am and 2pm. It was considered that the event be held at Kinsley Medical Centre in the waiting room which is at ground floor level and has good parking facilities.

It is intended to be a drop-in type of event but also have a structured programme of speakers.

AM confirmed that a fire officer was willing to attend to promote fire safety within the home and would be then able to visit patient homes to advise and fit smoke detectors.

AM confirmed that she would contact the community police and the citizens advice bureau.

EH agreed to make enquiries with Age Concern. 

AM suggested that a Nurse Practitioner give a demonstration on the use of the practice portable defibrillators and the Reception Manager to explain how the appointment system works.
Discussions were held around providing tea and coffee and possibly providing biscuits and nibbles. RH kindly offered to donate a jar of coffee for the event and EH kindly offered to donate the teabags. AM confirmed that she would seek sponsorship to provide biscuits etc.
The group discussed the proposal of asking for donations for the tea and coffee, the proceeds of which we would donate to charity. The group agreed that the proceeds be divided between the Yorkshire Air Ambulance and The Prince of Wales Hospice. AM agreed to contact both charities to request posters and collection boxes.
The group also agreed to run a tombola, again to raise money for the two chosen charities, with the group members and staff donating prizes. RH kindly offered to provide the tombola drum. JB donated £5 to the event since he is unable to attend which was handed to RH for safe keeping.
The following lists the many action points that were raised at the meeting along with post meeting notes to detail our progress to date in the organisation of the event:
Action: AM to seek sponsorship for biscuits etc. 

Post Meeting Note: Unable to secure sponsorship therefore propose asking for donations of home baking etc. 

Action: EH to contact Age Concern 

Action: AM to confirm the attendance of the fire officer.

Post Meeting Note: Jimmy Gaunt, Fire Officer confirms that he will be attending the event but he will be on call. 

Action: AM to request that Nurse Practitioner give a demonstration on how to use the portable defibrillator.
Action: AM to request that Reception Manager give a talk on how the appointment system works.
Action: AM to contact the community police.
Post Meeting Note: PC Sally Court confirms that she is able to attend the event and can speak on any subject we request.

Action: AM to contact Citizens Advice Bureau.

Post Meeting Note: CAB contacted and attendance confirmed. CAB are willing to do a presentation and/or provide a stand.
Action: AM to ensure that name badges are made for all PRG members who will be attending the event, to include name and position.
Action: AM to ensure that posters and flyers advertising the event are prepared and widely distributed.
Post Meeting Note: Draft posters, flyers and invites to be presented at the next meeting.

Action: AM to include on posters the request for donations to the tombola in order to raise funds for the two chosen charities. AM to also ask staff if they wish to donate.
Action: AM to contact the Yorkshire Air Ambulance to request fundraising posters.

Post Meeting Note: YAA contacted and posters requested.

Action: AM to contact the Prince of Wales Hospice to request fundraising posters and collection boxes.

Post Meeting Note: Prince of Wales Hospice contacted and posters and collection boxes requested. The Hospice confirmed that we can advertise our event on their website.

Action: AM to provide raffle tickets and tin of chocolates for the tombola. (Chocolate offered to non-winners)

Action: RH to kindly donate a jar of coffee.

Action: EH to kindly donate teabags. 
Action: RH to provide tombola drum.
Post Meeting Note: In view of the fact that the event requires a suitable conference room and the safety aspect of serving hot drinks in the waiting room at Kinsley Medical Centre, enquiries were made with the Kinsley Resource Centre as to the availability of a suitable room. The centre Manager confirmed that a room is available and has been provisionally booked for the 15 October 2013 between the hours of 10am and 2pm. The Manager also confirmed that the centre would provide complimentary tea and coffee in view of the fact that it is a community event. 

The Manager also informed me that she is a writer of the ‘Grass Roots’ column in the local newspaper and suggested that we advertise our event there nearer the date. 
Date and Time of Next Meeting
Tuesday 24 September 2013 at 12 noon to 2pm

To be held at:  The Therapy Unit, The Grange Medical Centre, Highfield Road, Hemsworth, Pontefract, WF9 4DP
